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Charles Viohl & John Peck at Work 

The purpose of this newsletter supplement is to 

say “thank you!” to the members and friends of 

MVCSC who have volunteered to assist with the 

club’s most important fundraising weekend of the 

year, 16-17 March. The turn-out to support oper-

ations for the annual St. Patrick’s Day Festival 

and for the SC Arms Collectors Association 

Gun & Knife Show has been outstanding.  

As of this date, our St. Pat’s team includes: 

Jeffrey Ray, Alec Vardas, Ron McManus, JP 

McManus, Christopher Armstrong, John Har-

ris, Brian Davis, Thomas Ammons, David 

Cartledge,  Bailey Covert, Marty Parler, Adam 

McDowell, Jim Schwitters, Jonathan Milner, 

Mike Michaelski, Jim Lawrence, Kimberley 

Byrd, Lee Porter, John Peck, Kip Fordham, 

Cullen Johnson, Brad Owens, Lynn & Andy Eck-

hart, and John Sherbert.  

Our Gun Show team includes: Andy Klie, JC 

Joyner, Larry Robb, Johnny Mayo—and joining 

after the Festival -John Peck, Marty Parler, Da-

vid  Cartledge, and Kip Fordham.  

At St. Pat’s we will be joined by 

veterans from the USC Veterans 

Association, VFW Post 11079 in 

Elgin, and VFW Post 3034 in Sum-

ter.  

We still need a few more bag 

checkers for the entrance gates, so 

contact John Peck or me ASAP. 

These two events are always inter-

esting and fun. 

The strength of MVCSC resides in 

its members and friends who give 

this kind of hands-on support for 

the mission. Thank you for leading 

the way! 

Lee Porter 
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MVCSC Officers 
and Board Mem-
bers 

• David Cartledge, President 
[803-960-3731] cart-
ledge_d@yahoo.com  

• John T. Peck, Treasurer [803
-414-7059] 
m818peck@yahoo.com 

• Lee Porter, Secretary [803-
546-1772] por-
terlp@bellsouth.net 

• Marty Parler [803-466-5050] 
martyparler@gmail.com 

• Jeffrey Ray [843-291-0855]  
abn19delta@hotmail.com 

• Mailing address: 36 Castle 
Hall Lane Columbia, SC 
29209 

• Newsletter: Lee Porter 
[information above] 
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Jeffrey Ray & John Peck use a 

compact excavator provided by 

club friend Nick Brawn to prepare 

for pouring a flagpole pad and 

watch tower pad at the MVCSC 

compound.  Thanks, guys! 
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MVCSC is incorporated in South Carolina 

as a nonprofit organization, and  is 

recognized as tax exempt under section 

501 (c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 

Donations are tax exempt to the degree 

allowed by law. MVCSC is an affiliate 

member of the Military Vehicle Preservation 

Association, an international  organization 

providing technical support and historical 

research for local efforts in vehicle 

 

 

“Just say no to chrome!” 

Affiliations 
UNDER THE HOOD is the official publication of the Military Vehicle 

Collectors of South Carolina and is a regular email publication meant as 

a service to the members of MVCSC and other interested persons and 

organizations. The views expressed herein are those of the writers and 

do not necessarily reflect positions of MVCSC. All MVCSC members are 

invited to submit articles, pictures, and first hand accounts for 

publication on subjects that are relevant to military history and historic 

military vehicle preservation. The Board of Directors and the editor 

reserve the right to edit for length and content that is appropriate to the 

organization’s mission and requirements as a 501(c)(3) incorporated in 

the State of South Carolina.   

Thomas Ammons’ Project Deuce 

Skilled member Thomas Ammons recently finished 

this bobbed Deuce [above and right center] from the 

ground up, including 53” tires. Roll on, Thomas! 

 

 
 


